

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION III

SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF BATAAN

MAR 2 0 2025

DIVISION LETTER No. 049, s. 2025

To:

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisors
Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Secondary School Principals Concerned

All Others Concerned

Pursuant to Regional Memorandum No. 099, s. 2025 on the Resumption of the Edukasyon Central Luzon (ECL) News Edition Program, which airs weekly on the DepEd RO3 Facebook Page, and in line with the Department of Education's commitment to delivering accurate, timely, and relevant information to stakeholders, the following members of the Public Affairs Unit – DepEd-Bataan TV (DBTV) News Team are assigned to participate in the production and coverage of the Youth Summit 2025 on March 21, 2025, at Orani Multipurpose Gymnasium, Orani, Bataan:

Horaze Kyle Noel V. Lozano -

Broadcaster / Scripwriter

Jacie N. Ronquillo

Videographer / Editor

In this regard, the designated members of the DBTV News Broadcast Team shall be discharged from their regular duties to allow them to effectively fulfill their responsibilities during the pre- and post-production schedules of the episode.

Furthermore, they may claim reimbursement for travel and other necessary expenses incurred in the performance of their duties, chargeable to Local Funds, subject to existing accounting and auditing rules and regulations, as stipulated in Regional Memorandum No. 195, s. 2022.

This Division Letter shall also serve as their Travel Authority for the said coverage.

Please be guided accordingly.

CAROLINA S. VIOLETA, EdD, CESO V

CI5/













DIOCESE OF BALANGA



MINOR BASILICA & SHRINE PARISH OF OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY

Centro 1, Orani 2112 Bataan, Philippines (047)431-4008 minorbasilicaorani0418@gmail.com (2007)@MinorBasilicaOfOrani

February 24, 2025

CAROLINA S. VIOLETA, EdD, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent Schools Division Office of Bataan Abucay, Bataan

Through

: JEOLFA REYES, EdD

PSDS- District of Orani

Madame:

Greetings!

The Catholic Church plays a significant role in promoting responsible voting by guiding its flock to make moral and informed decisions during elections. Rooted in its teachings on social justice, ethics, and the common good, the Church encourages citizens to participate actively in the democratic process while upholding values that align with faith and morality.

Thus, the Minor Basilica and Shrine Parish of Our Lady of the Rosary will conduct "Youth Summit 2025: Empowering the Next Generation through Responsible Voting" on March 21, 2025 at Orani Multipurpose Gymnasium. This summit aims to cover the following objectives:

- 1. Orient the youths on Responsible Voting.
- 2. Conduct interactive discussion on the role of public servants on the fight against corruption and disinformation.
- 3. Engage the youths on the importance of Good Governance and Transparency in public service.

In line with this, may we request the attendance of select Senior High School Registered Voters of Orani District along with the focal teachers and school principals through your good office on the said summit. The target participants to this are Senior High School Registered Voters only.

Further, the undersigned respectfully invites you to be one of our guests during the Youth Summit 2025. Thank you for the usual support to the programs and activities of our Minor Basilica and Shrine Parish of Our Lady of the Rosary. God bless you!

Respectfully yours,

REV. FR. ANTONIO

Parish Priest

Minor Basilica and Shrine Parish of Our Lady of the Holy Rosary of Orani